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The disease is inherently complex.  Research advances have accelerated over recent 
years, particularly in relation to diabetes control and management, but a cure remains 
elusive.  As a result, various diabetes-focused research organisations in Australia and 
globally continue to focus their efforts on further advances in the fundamental scientific 
understanding of the disease, as well as the clinical management of the disease, for 
those who live with it. 

Our submission to the Inquiry is focused on the funding of research into diabetes in 
Australia, where the scientific understanding of the disease and treatment options is 
at the forefront of global knowledge.  This submission focuses primarily on the Inquiry’s 
Terms of Reference items 2, 3 and 5. 

Critical Research 

Discussion regarding research advances into diabetes in Australia should, in our view, 
be focused on two main areas: 

(i) the organisations that are set up or could be set up to achieve the best outcomes; 
and  

(ii) increasing the amount of Australian Government funding to facilitate meaningful 
scientific and clinical advances, leading to broader healthcare and national 
economic benefits. 

Diabetes research organisations in Australia 

A number of Governmental research agencies, university-linked organisations and 
other not-for-profit research organisations in Australia, including DRWA, are focused 
on making tangible advances in diabetes research.  They each have considerable 
knowledge regarding research developments.  Over many years these organisations 
have assisted in the creation of “pools” of research scientists who require funding and 
who can be accessed to generate substantial new research if such funding becomes 
more readily available.  The key issue for most of these organisations is that funding 
is very difficult and slow to obtain in Australia, with limited predictability based on 
existing funding sources and government grant processes.   

Many of these organisations already collaborate and share ideas – for example the 
relationship between DRWA and the global Type 1 diabetes-focused group JDRF is 
something both organisations are seeking to expand.  However, the competitive and 
limited access to research funding means that some organisations frequently prefer to 
operate separately and, naturally, to guard their funding sources.  Accordingly, there 
is potential for a focused Government-funded diabetes research organisation to work 
with these existing research organisations to maximise the efficiency of research 
spend in both basic science and translational clinical projects.  Stronger collaboration 
and increased efficiency would, in our view, lead to advances which have tangible 
benefits for those with diabetes, including a reduction in their dependency on 
healthcare services and Government funding. 

Access to, and the engagement of, these existing research organisations will be a 
critical factor for success, should the Australian Government determine to increase 
research funding in this area.  There is no need to reinvent the wheel.  
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